WEEKLY CALENDAR

Tuesday-August 2
9:30a Mass/StC

Wednesday-August 3
8:30a Mass Barb Busby/SH

Thursday-August 4
8:30a Mass Jake Francka+/SH

Friday-August 5
6:30p Mass Jim Quennoz+/SH

Saturday-August 6

3:30-3:45p Confessions/StC
4:00p Mass Lee Thompson+/StC
6:00-6:15p Confessions/SH
6:30p Mass Jerry Ruzicka+/SH

Sunday August 7

7:30-7:45a Confessions/SH

8:00a Mass Fr. Scott Sunnenberg/SH
10:30a Mass Natalie Quennoz+/SH

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK:
We remember in prayer our
friends and family who
cannot be with us and are in need
of our prayers: Rodney Beaure-
Judy

Pauline

gard, Kevin Breesawitz,

Chaney, Tony Giglio,
Thompson. Those in skilled care
facilities: Jim Dorweiler, Ann
Kathka, Earlene Moore, Dorothy

Rudd, and Angeline Stanek.

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT

We thank you for the many ways you

support this parish. Your gifts make a
difference through your generosity.

SACRED HEART PARISH
OUR GIFTS TO GOD @ SACRED HEART

7/24/2022
Env/Cks: $2,466.00
Plate: 442.00
Maintenance: 65.00
DDF: 100.00
Total: $3,073.00

You are invited to register in our Parish!

Please fill out the form below and place in the collection basket.

Name:

Address:

City: Zip:

Phone: email:

PARISH INFORMATION & CONTACTS

Sacred Heart Catholic Church: 1405 W. Fair Play, Bolivar, 65613 417-326-5596
website: www.sacredheartbolivar.org email: sheartbolivar@gmail.com

St. Catherine of Siena Mission: P.O. Box 42, Humansville, 65674 417-754-8825

The Very Rev. Fr. Scott M. Sunnenberg, Pastor 417-326-8764(rectory)

Rev. Mr. James Farrar, Permanent Deacon jfrrrr77@gmail.com

Mary Rowley, Office Manager 417-326-5596 (office) Office Hours: M-F 8-4

The fourth Wednesday of the month 12-8 p.m.
PARISH COUNCIL CHAIR: Virginia Sandgren, 417-754-1042
FAITH FORMATION COORDINATOR: Darlene Arendt, 417-298-6237

MUSIC MINISTRY COORDINATOR: Carol Divin, 417-326-6576  Practice for the

Mass choirs are on the 1st & 3rd Thursday of each month from 6:30-8:00 p.m. in

the choir practice room.

PARISH COUNCIL OF CATHOLIC WOMEN (SH)-Joan Woods, President, 417-777-1694

(8T.C.)-Alice Mcintosh, President, 417-754-8447.
KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS: Contact Bob Bowes, 417-770-3158.

ST. WENCESLAUS CEMETERY: Jim & Jane Otradovec 417-327-5660

SACRAMENTAL INFORMATION:

Baptism: Please contact the Pastor for a meeting/class.

Marriage: Please contact the Pastor at least six months prior to the wedding for

marriage prep classes.

RCIA Classes: Inquiry classes for adults who are interested in joining the Catholic
Church contact Fr. Scott or Deacon Jim.
REDISCOVERING GOD’S LOVE AND GRACE IN THE SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION!
Saturday: 3:30 p.m. at St. Catherine of Siena; 6:00 p.m. at Sacred Heart

Sunday: 7:30 a.m. at Sacred Heart or call the Parish Office for an appointment.




HEART TO HEART.......ccccceruennnnnennacnnenaes.Dy Rev. Scott M. Sunnenberg
Dear Parishioners,

Please notice the beautifully crafted insert entitled Encounter-
ing the Eucharist East to West. | ask that you take a moment to
look over it and to put August 31st on your calendar. Our parish
family is blessed to welcome Bishop Rice to our 8:30 A.M. Mass on
that day. At the conclusion of Mass the Blessed Sacrament will be
exposed for adoration which will continue until Benediction at
6:00 P.M. A light continental breakfast and coffee/juice will be
available in the kitchenette following Mass. Please notice the sign
up sheet located under the PARISH BULLETIN BOARD just outside
the sacristy. |1 ask that individuals, families and couples sign up to
spend a half an hour with Jesus that day between 9:00 A.M. and
6:00 P.M. Should you like to spend longer, simply sign up for an
addition slot. More than one person(s) can sign up for any given
slot. “Together let us do whatever we can do to bring more of our
faithful to a personal encounter with our Lord in the Eucharist.”
-Bishop Edward M. Rice

The time is nigh for our Parish School of Religion to once again
return to session. We are still in need of several teachers to round
out our staff. If you are interested in sharing your love for the
faith and time with our youth, please call the Parish Office. Lesson
plans, material, teacher’s guide, and one on one assistance is
given to all teachers. You do not need to be a professional teacher
or the Pope, or popette, to be a PSR teacher.

Through the hearts of Jesus and Mary,
Fr. Scott

z) o WELCOME! Join in welcoming to Sacred Heart Parish Armando and

? R Rosalia Garcia. They join their daughter here in Bolivar from California.

o of e
o Armando and Rosalia are retired and loving the quiet and relaxed
el O‘ 0‘7 community of Bolivar. Please help them feel welcome here at Sacred
< Heart.

COLLECTING FOR SHARE YOUR CHRISTMAS: During the months of July and August
we will be collecting Deodorant for both men and women. (We typically serve almost
twice as many women as men.) The box is in the gathering space.

' searching for volunteers to help teach in our Parish School of Religion (PSR).
: Currently we have a need for 4 volunteers to help with PSR. If you share a love
of our Catholic faith and want to share that faith with the kids in our parish, please
contact Fr. Scott, the Parish Office, 417-326-5596, or Darlene Arendt at 417-298-6237.

HOLY ROSARY FOR VOCATIONS: The rosary for vocations is said on the First
Sunday of the month. Please join us. We begin at 7:30 a.m.

ST. CATHERINE OF SIENA
MISSION

REMEMBERING IN PRAYER: @

Please remember those in our
parish who are sick and are
unable to be with us especially:
Robert Agee, Myrna Bressner, Clara
Clements, Kelly Conger, Ann Kath-
ka, Annette Petrone. If you need to
call for prayers, please call Alice 754-
8447, Paula 754-8067 or Fr. Scott
326-8764.

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT
We thank you for the many ways you
support this parish. Your gifts make
a difference through your bounty.

OUR GIFTS TO GOD
@ ST. CATHERINE

7/24/2022
Env./Loose Checks: S 690.00
Plate: 33.00
Total: S 723.00

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS: If
you are a Catholic man, age 18 or
older, and would like to be part of a
Catholic men’s organization, please
come to our Knights of Columbus
meeting on the second Wednesday
of each month at 7:00 p.m. at the
Knights Hall about 2 miles east of
Bolivar on Highway 32. For infor-
mation on the Knights Council,
please contact Bob Bowes, Grand
Knight, at 417-770-3158.

ST. CATHERINE PROJECTS

SPONSOR CHILD: Please help
support Venelish Teresa Anthony.
Each month we send her $22.

UPC LABELS: Our parish is
collecting UPC labels from Best
Choice.

BIRTHDAY CARDS: We are
collecting NEW birthday cards for our
veterans.




SACRED HEART PARISH LIBRARY
Are you looking for some spiritual reading
material? Our parish library has a variety of
books on loan to parishioners. If you are looking for
information about our Catholic faith, books on your

favorite saints, or just a good spiritual read, stop by the
library inside the gathering space.

Thanks to your continued
F @ R M E D® donations our parish is able to

provide you with free access to
FORMED.org, a Catholic website bringing you resources to
watch, read, listen and study our Catholic faith. Please take
advantage of this wonderful resource that is free to you
and your family! To sign up, go to: FORMED.org/signup;
enter your zip code or Sacred Heart Parish Bolivar, your
name and email.

PARISH SCHOOL
OF RELIGION
REGISTRATION
COMING SOON

PSR registration is right
around the corner! We

invite all of your children

to come and learn about how much they are loved by
God. Classes will be Kindergarten through High School.
PSR will be offered on Sunday mornings between the
Masses. Be looking for more information in the coming
weeks.

BECOMING CATHOLIC

RCIA CLASSES . k
BEGINNING IN "¢ YO ;’f ngeon_e v(c;u hnlc_w:
'I'HE FA'_I_ Interested in ecoming atholic?

We are looking forward to
another year of the RCIA
program (Rite of Christian

N.¢

Initiation for Adults). It will begin

in the fall. For more information,
- contact Deacon lJim Farrar at
jfrrr77@gmail.com or Fr. Scott
Sunnenberg at 417-326-5596.

T Have you considered serv-

ing in support of the youth
of our parish? Right now
the parish has a need for

more Virtus qualified vol-

unteers to help with our Youth Ministry on a routine basis. If
you are interested in learning more about this opportunity,
please make an appointment by phone or in person to visit
with Fr. Scott at the Parish Office, 417-326-5596. Please do
not email. Before regularly working or volunteering with
minors or vulnerable adults, all parish/diocesan personnel
(paid or volunteer) are required to first complete a few
hours of training through 1) the Safe Environment Training;
2) have a Background Screening conducted; and 3) submit
the current and signed Code of Conduct. The Safe Environ-
ment training is now available online after creating an ac-
count in the VIRTUS system (through the VIRTUS website at:
http://www.virtusonline.org/virtus/)

EVANGELIZATION
&oiscipLeship summit AT

A DAY OF INSPIRATION, PRAYER, AND
FORMATION, ALL LEADING US TO MORE
INTENTIONAL EVANGELIZATION AND
DISCIPLESHIP!

Saturday, September 24th, 9:00 a.m.-3:30 p.m.
Holy Trinity Parish-Springfield

Presenting: Dr. Edward Sri &
Sr. Joseph Andrew Bogdanowicz




